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Annual Report 2019-2020
Huntley Centennial Public Schools Parent Council consists of parents who have children attending the school, the Principal, Vice-Principal and a Teacher representative. During the 2019-2020 school year we met on the first Monday of the month at 7:00pm in the school library. As of April 2020, due to Covid-19 restrictions, Parent Council met monthly using the Zoom platform. During our meetings we discussed every aspect of the school, both its physical and learning environments and how best to improve the educational achievements of all students. At our June and August 2020 meetings, we discussed how to best support our school, its students and our teachers with all of the modifications and adjustments necessary during Covid-19; helping to ensure a safe return and our plans as parent council moving forward.
This past spring our school said goodbye to our Vice-Principal Beatrice Ocquaye as she transitions into a Principal role at another OCDSB school; we then welcomed Charles Powers as our new Vice-Principal. 
For a third straight year I have had the pleasure of being the Chair of the Parent Council. I have been lucky to work with a tremendous group of parents and staff who take an immense amount of pride in their school and work hard to provide all teachers and students with whatever resources they require. I had planned on this past year being my last as Chair, however I have decided to stay on one last year as Co-Chair, so that I may help the new Chair transition into his or her role with ease. Sadly, this year will bring to a close my time and my children’s time at Huntley. We have been a part of the Huntley community for what will be 11 years and it is an incredible school, with amazing staff and leadership. I am sad that due to Covid-19, our last year will not be anything like it has been in the past. I will miss my in-person council meetings; our back to school BBQ; our Christmas Bazaar and all of the wonderful assemblies held for our children. This will definitely be a very different and challenging year. I would like to take this time to thank all of the members of parent council for all of their hard work, dedication and perseverance throughout this past year.  You have all showed unwavering support for your school and council despite this taxing time. Thank you!
Lastly, I would like to thank the incredible staff at Huntley, for making our school’s environment one that is safe, caring, inclusive, promotes and welcomes growth, encourages everyone to be their best self, and allows students to learn and develop in a positive and constructive manner. I know that moving forward throughout these uncertain times, that you will continue to stay positive, supporting the students and providing them with the education they need to succeed.

Jennifer Sparks 2019-2020 Parent Council School Chair

Executive Members 2019-2020
Chair									OCASC Representative
Jennifer Sparks							Mark Tymowski

Treasurer								Members at Large
Lisa Murphy								Dawn Dinsdale
									Jennifer Fry
Secretary								Ginette Taylor
Sarah Smith								Janet Howse
									Jennifer Said
Lunch Program
Anita Gibbons

Communications
Heather Adeney


Fundraising
During the 2019-2020 school year the Parent Council raised the following funds (approximate values)

Back to School BBQ/Meet the Teacher- $2107.00
Christmas Bazaar- $4629.50
Purdy’s Chocolates- $1965.00
Hot Lunch Program- $263.00
Lunch and Milk Program-$15,700.00

Spending
The following list highlights how the Parent Council supported Huntley Centennial Public School throughout the 2019-2020 school year:
· Provided Lunch Cupboard items for forgotten lunches
· Provided juice boxes and water for Terry Fox Run
· Raz Kids Subscription supporting ongoing reading-both French and English

Items Purchased
· Science enhancements & Technology
· Sports Equipment/Playground maintenance
· Christmas Hamper for families in need
· Arts Performances
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